

August 1, 2021

To:

J-Tech Campus

From:

Lori Stowers

Director of Compliance

Re:

Sanitation Protocols and Supplies

As much as most of us are "over" COVID-19, it does not seem to be "over" with us. Of recent, COVID-19 cases in Florida are rising faster than any other state and the greater Jacksonville area is leading state in new infections per capita. Many of these cases are found to be from the Delta Variant that seems to be much more transmissible.

By now, we are all familiar with ways to help prevent the spread of COVID-19; appropriately covering coughs and sneezes, cleaning frequently touched surfaces, washing hands, and sanitizing often. All students, faculty and administration are instructed to use the plethora of wash stations to properly wash and disinfect hands and arms when changing locations from workshops to classroom and vice versa.

In an effort to simplify the required practice of disinfecting horizontal surfaces, public-eating areas, high-traffic areas and frequently touched areas such as doorknobs, light switches, training aids, etc., the institution has received additional disinfecting supplies. The countertops located in the student break room have been stocked to provide refill disinfectant for all classroom, workshop, and office spaces.

In closing, and once again, we are expecting the participation of our entire campus communities to mitigate the effects of the coronavirus. As part of our regimented lesson plans, we will close each educational/training evolution with the disinfecting of our classrooms and their contents.